




consumption, and the total area of this facility will have a negligible 
impact on the use of the Farm for agricultural production purposes. 

• No new permanent structures are proposed. Renovation of the existing
dairy barn for operation of the Brewery shall be in accordance with permits
and approvals issued by the Township of Hopewell.

• Access to the Brewery will be through an existing driveway and will
provide safety for the existing community.

• Parking will be located on site and will conform to municipal standards
and in compliance with the OFDM-AMP and all applicable requirements.

• A subsurface sewage disposal system will be installed on the John Hart
Farm Property and will be designed in accordance with plans that must be
approved by the Township of Hopewell.

• The Brewery is to be serviced by one new on-site well which will be
installed on the John Hart Farm Property in accordance with plans and
approvals to be issued by the Township of Hopewell.

• The Applicant has an existing Nutrient Management Plan which is being
amended to include the Brewery.

• Spent grains will be fed to the livestock on the John Hart Farm.
• Brewery wastewater will be used for irrigation purposes on the John Hart

Farm.

WHEREAS, by way of narrative and testimony at the May 6, 2024 hearing, the Applicant 
has proposed the following on-farm direct marketing activities on the Property: 

• Visitors to the Farm will be offered a tour of the Farm to promote
agriculture and gamer interest in the agricultural output of the Farm; and

• Additional on-farm direct marketing activities may be provided in the
future and the Applicant understands that these activities must be in
conformance with the OFDM-AMP.

WHEREAS, the Applicant has acknowledged that the primary purpose of the Brewery is 
the consumption or sale of the agricultural output of the Farm itself and any activity related thereto, 
including the aforesaid hops field/brewery tours, and other future activities, must be ancillary and 
accessory to, and serve to increase, the direct-market sales of the brewed product, by enhancing the 
experience of purchasing the craft beer produced from the crops grown on the Farm, and for the 
purpose of attracting customers to the Farm, but these related activities cannot be the primary 
activities on or purpose of the Farm; and 

WHEREAS, on May 6, 2024, the Board unanimously agreed to develop a Site-Specific 
Agricultural Management Practice for Needle Creek Brewery after making the following findings 
of fact, based on information and documentation provided to the Board by the Applicant and 
information gathered during the site inspection: 

1. The 101 acre farm management unit is located in Hopewell Township, at 
Block 37, Lots 23, 23Q and 17.011, commonly known as [redacted], 
Hopewell Township, New Jersey; and

2. John Hart Farms is a commercial farm which currently produces field 
crops worth $2,500.00 or more annually and satisfies the eligibility criteria 
for differential property tax assessment pursuant to the Farmland 
Assessment Act of 1964; and








